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ICAP Membership

From: ICAP Notifications <notifications@icap.org.pk>
Sent: Friday, 8 August 2025 7:25 pm
To: ICAP Notifications
Subject: NOTIFICATION - ICAP ELECTIONS, 2025

Dear Member, 

According to Bye-Law 11(1) of the Chartered Accountants Bye-Laws, 1983 the Council of the Institute hereby 
notifies that the next election of the Council (18th) and the Regional Committees (i.e. Northern and Southern) will be
held from December 19, 2025 5:00 p.m. (Friday) to December 20, 2025 5:00 p.m. (Saturday). 

Eligible Voters 

As per Bye-Law 12 of the Chartered Accountants Bye-Laws, 1983, the members whose names would be appearing
on the ‘Register of Members’ on August 19, 2025, will be eligible to cast their votes in the election.              

Determination of Constituency  

The constituency of a member residing in Pakistan will be determined by his ‘Registered Address’. Regional
constituency of a member whose ‘Registered Address’ is outside Pakistan shall be determined on the basis of his
residential address in Pakistan last notified by him to the Institute. Further, a member shall only be eligible to contest
the election from a respective zone of the regional constituency, if his last two years’ registered address is of that 
zone. In case of a member whose registered address is outside Pakistan, his last residential address of Pakistan shall
form the basis for determining the aforementioned condition. 

Mode of Election 

We would also like to inform members regarding the change in Bye-Law 25, as per which the election shall be in 
electronic form and a voter shall cast his vote online through E-voting.  Further, all eligible voters have the option of 
E-Voting in-person at an election station established in Pakistan without giving any advance notice to the Election
Committee.  

Members are advised to check their emails on a frequent basis for the Election 2025 updates.  

Regards, 

Omair Jamal, FCA 
Secretary 
The Institute of Chartered Accountants of Pakistan (ICAP) 


